
 
 
 

Non-Profit 
Organizations 

seeking 
approval to 

accept donated 
hunting licenses 



19.31.3 NMAC 
 
 
NMAC 19.31.3.11 (F) specifies that nonprofit 
organizations must demonstrate their history and 
ability to promote hunting, fishing and trapping in New 
Mexico to be approved by the Commission to receive 
donated hunting licenses for transfer to eligible 
recipients.  



License Donation Procedure 
•  All donation requests must be in writing 
•  Department shall maintain a list of qualifying non-profit 

organizations  
–  List shall be ranked in order, based on approval date 
–  If multiple non-profits are approved on the same date, they shall 

be listed alphabetically and added to the bottom of the list 

•  Donated opportunities will be provided to the next non-
profit organization on the list 

•  Non-profit organizations will be required to provide 
documentation proving recipient’s eligibility 

•  License will be transferred once verification of eligibility 
and other licensing requirements are met   



Qualifying Non-Profit 
Organizations 

The following organizations have provided the 
Department with documentation of their nonprofit 
status and documentation demonstrating their history 
and ability to promote hunting, fishing and trapping in 
New Mexico: 
•  New Mexico Cattle Growers’ Association 
•  New Mexico Wildlife Federation 
•  Outdoor Experience 4 All 
•  Safari Club International Foundation 




